## The Lake Boon Commission 12/12/00 Meeting

Meeting commenced at 7:37pm. Cindy Curley, Conray Wharff and John Toole all present.

Minutes of 10/25/00 meeting reviewed and revised. A copy will be electronically transmitted to each Commissioner, LBA and each town clerk.

New Commissioner JT Toole was welcomed.

Next years budget was reviewed and Cindy motioned for acceptance JT seconded and all approved. The additional patrol hours were discussed and strongly recommended for safety reasons.

Connie agreed to write a letter to the state on this years grant status.

A yearly report to the Town of Stow is due by February 6<sup>th</sup>. Cindy will draft report and e-mail to Commissioners in future.

Lee Heron (Associate LBC Member) reported that he issued numerous verbal warnings but no tickets. Connie motioned and JT seconded that Lee directs a Patrol Committee to coordinate all patrol activities. All Commissioners agreed. Lee to attend next meeting and present proposal for implementation of Patrol program for 2001 season.

Jetski driver education and law enforcement was discussed. Lee will make Jetski's a patrol priority. More discussion at subsequent meetings was suggested as some Jetski owners couldn't make this meeting and requested to be heard.

Don Hawkes, President of the LBA, offered LBA, s assistance with purchasing a lake rules sign for the public boat ramp on Sudbury Road.

Connie motioned and Cindy seconded a letter be sent to the FLB and LBA asking for formal participation in a subcommittee to coordinate the drawdown and chemical treatment effort. Unanimously passed. Cindy to email both groups.

Connie will invite Lee Lyman (President of Lycott Company) to the next LBC meeting scheduled for 1/9/01 to present his study (well hydrology and drawdown) findings and guide the LBC and its subcommittee thru the permit process for drawdown and chemical treatment. Several issues need to be resolved including the process to address well damage. Officers from the FLB and LBA are also going to be invited to attend the meeting.

All Commissioners agreed to make the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of each month the regular meeting date for the LBC. Connie will draft an agenda for Commission approval and forward to each town with appropriate notice.

Discussion of Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer elections was held. Connie to find information on when this needs to be done again.

Winter use of the lake and the related snowmobile/motorcycle issues was discussed and directed to Lee for review.

Next meeting 1/9/01 at 7:30pm

Cindy motioned for the meeting to adjourn at 10:00pm with JT second and full approval.

Respectfully Submitted Cindy Curley LBC